
 

 

 

 

 

Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chair 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol  

Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Kay Granger 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515

  

Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $3,000,000 in funding for Laurel Marsh/Hockanum River Linear Park 

Improvements in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is the 41 Center 

St.  Manchester CT 06040. 

 

The funding would be used to remove and replace approximately 1,300 linear feet of elevated 

timber boardwalk structures and provide surface improvements to existing trails and boardwalks 

throughout Laurel Marsh Park in Manchester. Additionally, it would formalize a connection 

between the Laurel Marsh Park and the Hockanum River Linear Park Trail in East Hartford. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project. 

                  Sincerely, 

 

             John B. Larson 

 


